
 

 

Dear «sig1» 
 
CENTRAL AVENUE, DERBYSHIRE LANE AND YORKE STREET, HUCKNALL 
PROPOSED NO WAITING AT ANY TIME PARKING RESTRICTIONS (DOUBLE YELLOW 
LINES) AND BUS STOP CLEARWAY (NO STOPPING AT ANY TIME, EXCEPT BUSES) 
TRO 4267 
 
Via East Midlands Ltd, working on behalf of Nottinghamshire County Council, is proposing to 
introduce double yellow lines (no waiting at any time) restrictions on parts of Central  Avenue, 
Derbyshire Lane and Yorke Street in Hucknall. The proposals form part of the scheme to construct 
build outs and wider pedestrian refuges at the junction of Derbyshire Lane and Central 
Avenue/Yorke Street. The scheme aims to reduce the level of reported injury collisions at the 
location and make it easier to cross the side roads, especially for mobility impaired pedestrians, 
and improve visibility to the left (along Central Ave) when emerging from Derbyshire Ln (east side). 
 
The new bus stop on Derbyshire Lane (to the side of 1 Central Avenue) has been requested by 
local residents to allow access to the Connect Green service operated by Trent Barton. The current 
bus stop arrangements mean there is a 560m stretch of the route between Hanson Crescent & 
West Street where there is no bus stop. In urban areas NCC try to provide a bus stop every 450m. 
The proposed bus stop clearway will prohibit stopping at all times, except for buses. The clearway 
will help ensure that the bus can always pull up to the kerb to drop off and pick up passengers. 
 
The extends of the proposals are shown on the enclosed plan and notice. 
 
Before proceeding further with the double yellow lines and bus stop clearway, I wish to consider 
the views of residents and organisations who may be interested in this matter. If your comments 
are in the form of an objection to the proposals and if they cannot be resolved, they will be reported 
through the County Council’s procedures at the appropriate time. Any observations on these 
proposals should reach me by 16th November 2020. 
 
All comments/objection should be sent to either the e-mail address or postal address below. 
 
If you’d like to find out more about how we use your data, please see our Privacy Notice: 
www.viaem.co.uk/privacy-notice-for-the-public/ 
 
Yours «sig2» 

 
Jeff Burton 
Senior Improvements Officer 
Tel: 0115 9772505 
Email: tmconsultation@viaem.co.uk 
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